Q. Byrum Hurst, P.A. QByrum@hurstlaw.org

Josh Hurst, P.A. Josh@hurstlaw.org

JUSTIN HURST, PLLC Justin@hurstlaw.org

STORY PHILLIPS, PLLC Story@hurstlaw.org



Linda@hurstlaw.org

JESSICA KING, SR, LEGAL ASSISTANT

JESSICA KING, SR. LEGAL ASSISTANT Jessica@hurstlaw.org

LINDA GRAVES, SR. LEGAL ASSISTANT

520 OUACHITA AVENUE HOT SPRINGS, ARKANSAS 71901 TELEPHONE: (501) 623-2565 FACSIMILE: (501) 623-9391

June 4, 2024

VIA EMAIL ONLY

Mr. Chip Leibovich Hearing Attorney Alcoholic Beverage Control 1515 West 7th Street, Suite 503 Little Rock, Arkansas 72201

Re:

License No. 00021

Dispensary

Dragan Vicentic, Licensee

DBA: Green Springs Medical, LLC

309 Seneca Street Hot Springs, Arkansas

Dear Chip:

As you know, I represent Dragan Vicentic in his appeal of the Director's Order of May 2, 2024.

I have reviewed the Offer of Settlement of January 29, 2024, the Notice of Hearing of March 7, 2024, the Amended Notice of Hearing of April 3, 2024, along with the Director's Order of May 2, 2024.

Because I did not have the advantage of being at the hearing, I felt it was vitally important that I review the hearing as best I could and that included the Investigator's Reports and Incident No. 23-03818 which was some thirty-three (33) pages in length, plus the additional exhibits which were photos, inventory and bi-annual inspection.

The Investigator's Report indicated that they had interaction with Dragan Vicentic and also with Spencer Vicentic, and with a grow manager, Shana Weidl, who I have had to track down in the state of Oklahoma because she is no longer with Green Springs Medical, nor is she a resident of the state of Arkansas.

I have found preparing for the hearing on the revocation of this license is extremely time consuming and requires a great deal of work which is still not complete, and I think it has become impossible to be ready by June 12, 2024, despite our best efforts.

I am respectfully requesting a continuance of the June 12, 2024 date. I appreciate your kindness in the past and wouldn't ask for additional time if it was not genuinely necessary to adequately represent my client, particularly when the penalty imposed upon the license was so severe.

I am not sure when the Board might meet again, but I will be out of the country from June 29, 2024, until July 15, 2024, and I wanted you to have that information if a continuance could be granted.

Thank you for your consideration in this most important matter.

Sincerely,

OByrum Hurst Q. Byrum Hurst

QBH:clp

cc: Dragan Vicentic